

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury

Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999 St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk

Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week III Sunday Cycle C W/day Cycle II	SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 19 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
Sun 20th	Seventh Sunday in	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Robert Hope's B'day Intentions
	Ordinary Time	11:00am	Mass	Peter Walsh (RIP)
Mon 21st	Ferial	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Tue 22 nd	The Chair of St Peter, Ap.	6:15pm	Mass	Delia Murphy (RIP, Ireland)
Wed 23rd	St Polycarp, B, M	9:30am	Mass	Jimmy Cahill (RIP)
Thur 24th	Ferial	11:00am	Requiem Mass	Anne Sutton (RIP)
Fri 25 th	Ferial	9:00am	Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament	
		9:30am	Mass	Lilian Hodgson (RIP, Ann.)
Sat 26 th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	EP Intentions
Sun 27th	Eighth Sunday in Ordinary	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
	Time Day of Special Prayer for the Unemployed	11:00am	Mass	Thomas & Mae Kenny (RIP, Ann.)

Please note that due to the school holidays there will be no Children's Liturgy on the weekends of 20th and 27th February



PENITENTIAL SERVICES: This Lent there will be two Penitential Services held at St Luke's & St Cuthbert's, at 10:30am on both Saturday 12th March (St Luke's) and Saturday 19th March (St Cuthbert's). Fr Mark Connolly, a Spiritan priest who many of you may know, will lead and assist Fr James at both of these services. All are welcome to join us at either service. Following 2 years when the pandemic has made it difficult for many to attend confession we hope that these services will be well-received and supported.

CAFOD'S WALK AGAINST HUNGER LENT CHALLENGE: There are 200 million children in the world whose lives are at risk from malnutrition. So, this Lent, challenge yourself to walk 200km, and help give hunger its marching orders. Do 5k a day, your way, for 40 days, and you'll conquer your 200k target in time for Easter - CAF*D (and help people around the world to live free from hunger. To take part, go to cafod.org.uk/walk.

SYNODAL PROCESS: Please take with you the handouts provided giving a reflection on the Synod process (also available on our website at: https://www.stlukesparish.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Synod-Process-Reflection.pdf). On Friday 25th February there will be Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 9:00am (before the 9:30am Mass) for Reflection and Listening on this topic. All parishioners who would like to respond to this call are asked to send their responses by email directly to: synod@dioceseofshrewsbury.org, before Tuesday, 1st March.

LENTEN WALK WITH ME BOOKS: These helpful prayer books for Lent are now available in the porch at a cost of £1 each.





PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Hugh McNeil Eric & Margaret Young Bernard Timberlake Kathleen Edwards Fr Pat Munroe Jane Gibson Claire Taylor Fr Paul Hughes Helen Grimes Kath Grossmith Beatrice Bathgate Deacon Michael **Judith Whim** Alton Alexander Karen Dolan Cafferata Tony Wakefield Ian Hobson Mary Statham

June Cunniffe Carol Nordmann Nora Fyldes Timothy James Cleary Cora Sharkey Martin Cribb Kathleen Garvie Chris Pownall Amy Selman Jim Corrigan Betty Nelson John Mannion





REST IN PEACE: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Anne Sutton, a long-standing and muchloved member of our parish community, who died peacefully on 8th February. Anne's Requiem Mass will take place at St Luke's on Thursday, 24th February at 11:00am, followed by cremation at Walton Lea Crematorium at 12:30pm. Please keep Anne, her husband Ron, and all her family and friends in your prayers at this difficult time. May she rest in peace.

Please also keep in your prayers Father David Craig (retired), who worked in our Diocese, who died on Friday 11th February in Leighton Hospital, Crewe. May he rest in peace.

TWO COURSES TO SUPPORT FOR MARRIED COUPLES!

Rediscover Your Marriage: Retrouvaille simply means "rediscovery". The programme offers the chance to rediscover yourself, your spouse, and a loving relationship in your marriage. 10s of 1000s headed for divorce have successfully saved their marriages by attending and using the tools provided. There is no group therapy or group work. For confidential information about "Retrouvaille" or to register for the programme commencing with a "Virtual" weekend on 3rd-6th March 2022, call or text +44 788 7296983 or Email: retrouvailleukinfo@gmail.com, or visit www.retrouvaille.org.uk.

Want to Give Your Marriage a Boost?: Treat yourselves to a life-changing Marriage Encounter Experience! Our next experiences are 4th-6th March, 14th & 21st May, 11th-12th June ... Visit WWME.org.uk for more details and booking. A great marriage lifts your family, your parish and personal happiness.



Let us pray to St Valentine for all couples:

Dear Saint and glorious martyr, teach us to love unselfishly and to find great joy in giving. Enable all true lovers to bring out the best in each other. Let them love each other in God and in God in each other. Amen

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 2022: This year there will be a socially-distanced day of prayer, to be held at St Laurence's Church, Frodsham, on Friday, 4th March at 1.30 pm. The service this year has been prepared by the women of England, Wales and Northern Ireland. The theme is 'I know the plans I have for you' from God's promise to his people in exile in Babylon, found in the book of Jeremiah 29:11. All are welcome to this service for everyone!





ST PATRICK'S EVENING CHARITY AUCTION: Even if you are unable to attend our St Patrick's Evening Celebration you can still help raise funds for repairs to both our churches by joining in the Sealed Bid Charity Auction. Please see the posters in church for details and pick up a Bid Leaflet to make your bids. Return your completed leaflet to the boxes in church before 13th March. The boxes will be opened at the St Patrick's Evening on 17th March, and winning bids will be informed as soon as possible.

FLOWER ARRANGERS NEEDED: We would like to appeal to anyone who might be able to assist at St Luke's with arranging flowers to decorate the church. No experience is necessary! Please contact Victoria at the office if you are interested and she will put you in contact with the flower group.



Upcoming Events

_		
	Sunday, 27th February	Coffee Morning in Parish Centre after 11am Mass
	Saturday, 5th March	Children's Liturgy during 6pm Mass
	Wednesday, 2nd March	Ash Wednesday
	Wednesday, 9th March	First Forgiveness for Candidates from St Luke's Primary School
	Thursday, 17th March	St Patrick's Evening Celebration, Brannigan's Bar, Manley Knoll, Manley